
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE:  
Hello, Everybody — 
     The past year and a half has been a strange 
time. The pandemic has disrupted just about 
every part of our lives. COVID has kept people 
apart and behind masks. This is what makes it 
so great to see our enthusiasm for our vintage 
car hobby come bouncing back the way it has. 
Or maybe it never left. Our passion for our won-
derful old cars is alive and well!  
     The MSV Car Show was a great success. 
Everybody who went to the annual Corn Roast 
had a great time. Besides all the September ac-
tivities, we are getting ready for the Eastern Fall 

Meet in Hershey, and 
we are preparing for the 
Poor Man's Tour/ODMA 
Fall Meet, both in Octo-
ber.  
     In our part of the 
Shenandoah Valley, 
weekends during Au-
tumn are really filling up 
- sometimes three or 
four deep - with local shows and tours in which 
people are exercising their old cars and also 
sharing them with the neighbors at shows and 
on tours.    
     Not only are we having fun with our vintage 
cars, but we are also using them to help others. 
The list of car shows, tours, and other activities 
that Board Member Tom Parker is keeping up-
dated (Thanks again, Tom!) includes a number 
of benefits for several community service pro-
jects and programs. So while we are having fun, 
we are also reaching out a helping hand to 
neighbors in need. There is one project that I in-
vite you to think about before our next member-
ship meeting on Thursday, 2 September.  
                   (see PRESIDENT, page 2) 

HAPPY SEPT  
BIRTHDAYS !  
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  02 Larry Omps 

  02 Nicole Malony 

  09 Doris Vargo 

  13 Annette Busko 

  19 Karen Dunigan 

  19 Stewart Belkin 

  23 Bill Busko 

CALENDAR 

• SEPT 2 — Membership Meeting & 

Potluck, 7pm, Antique Car Shel-
ter, Jim Barnett Park (see below) 

• SEPT 16 — Board Meeting, open 

to all members, 7pm, Round Hill 
UMC 

• SEPT 18—Edgar Rohr Meet, Bull 

Run Region (see flyer) 

• SEPT 20— NOON DEADLINE for 

Oct. newsletter 

• SEPT 23-25— Tri-State Antique 

Truck Show & Flea Market, Clear-
brook (see flyer) 

• OCT 7-9 —AACA Fall National 

Meet, and Flea Market, Hershey, 
PA (The Grandaddy of them All !) 

• OCT 14 — Membership Meeting, 

7pm, Round Hill UMC, Winchester  
NOTE: RESCHEDULED TO 2ND 
THURS. OF OCT due to conflict 
with Hershey Meet. 

• OCT 22-23—Annual Poor Man’s 

Tour and ODMA Fall Tour com-
bined (see flyer) 

Sept. 2, 2021   
Membership Meeting 

Location:  Antique Car Shelter, Jim Barnett Park 
Time: 7:00 pm 

Meeting Hosts: Kevin & Nicole Malony 

This will be a “potluck” meeting at the shelter. The 
Club will provide the meat entrée.  In order to help 
with the cost, we will be asking for a “free will” do-
nation from attendees.  
Please bring a “covered dish”  (for example: appe-
tizer, salad, vegeta- ble side, dessert) 
to share, and your own dinner plate, 
tableware, table- cloth and bever-
age.  Don’t forget the serving 
spoons!  See you there! 

PLEASE NOTE: OCTOBER MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING WILL BE HELD OCT. 14, THE 

SECOND THURSDAY OF OCT., TO AVOID 

CONFLICT WITH THE ANNUAL AACA 

FALL MEET/FLEA MARKET IN HERSHEY. 

Jerry Lunt celebrated his birthday a day late  
by driving his 1934 Ford to the Aug. 5 meeting. 
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 (PRESIDENT, from page 1)    Several years ago, we had an annual Car Club Calendar that featured pictures of members’ 
cars, along with dates of important Car Club events during the upcoming year. Tom Parker has expressed willingness to 
produce such a calendar again  if there is enough interest among Club members.  Besides providing a collection of pic-
tures of some of the great cars owned by Club members, and keeping us reminded of upcoming 
events, they would provide some income for the Club which, as you know, has had a dwindling 
bank account because of two COVID-cancelled car shows. I will be asking for a show of hands at 
the September membership meeting of those interested in calendars. See you in September, and 
maybe at a car show or two during the month.        — Peter 

DEADLINE FOR OCT 

NEWSLETTER IS 

NOON SEPT 20. 

          Sunshine Report   

                Sunshine Chairs Dave & Sharon Lewis report sending cards to : 

 George Travers in sympathy for the loss of his daughter-in-law Teresa, and Jo 
Anne Carper in sympathy for the loss of her husband Marshall (see “In Sympa-
thy” above).  

 Get-well wishes were sent to Beverly Kilmer, who is recovering well from her 
late-July shoulder surgery (she reported she has graduated to only needing the 
shoulder brace at night), to Annette Busko, who had a recent hospital stay, and 
to Mitch Orndorff, who had knee replacement surgery Aug. 23 (he reported he 
started surgery at 1:20 pm, was up walking by 7pm and home by 7:30). 

 Eric Kirk reported that he will finally be finished Sept. 1 with the daily treat-
ments he has been taking since his June surgery. 

 We were saddened to hear that Boyd Kilmer is now under Hospice care at 
home. 

 Please keep George, Jo Anne, Beverly and Boyd,  Annette and 
Bill, Mitch and Pam, and Eric in your thoughts and prayers for 
healing.  

 And as always, let’s all also remember those members who 
struggle daily with ongoing health issues that keep them "in the 
shop" and not running on all cylinders.  
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I N  S Y M PAT H Y  
Shenandoah Region extends its sincere condolences to 
George Travers and family in the loss of George’s daugh-
ter-in-law, Teresa Travers, 63, of Inwood, WV who passed 
away July 28. Teresa and her husband of almost 44 years, 
Tim, were formerly members of Shenandoah Region, and 
attended our Apple Blossom Meet almost every year. She 
is also survived by son Christopher (Laura), two grandchil-
dren, Ashlyn and Creighton, a sister, a brother, and several 
nieces and nephews. Services were July 31 at Omps Am-
herst Chapel. Please keep George and the family in your 
thoughts and prayers at this difficult time. 

I N  S Y M PAT H Y  
Shenandoah Region extends its sincere condolences to  
Jo Anne Carper and family in the loss of her husband, 
member Marshall Carper, 76, of Stephens City, VA. Mar-
shall passed away July 26 at the Martinsburg Veterans’ 
Hospital Hospice Unit, after a recurrence of lung cancer 
related to his military service. He was born in Stephens 
City, VA and was a US Army veteran who served in Viet 
Nam. He later worked for DuPont in Wilmington, DE, then 
for Project Hope in Millwood, VA, and VDO in Winchester 
before retiring in 2003.  Marshall and his wife Jo Anne 
joined the Region in May 2018, and he was an active 
member of Kernstown United Methodist Church, Massa-
nutten Antique Tractor Club, and Shawquon Ruritan Club. 
Besides his wife of 38 years, he is survived by sons Darren 
Wesley Carper (Danett), and David Marshall Carper 
(Nikki); grandchildren; Declan, Daleigh, Victoria, and Willa; 
and his dog, Dexter. Services were Aug. 7 at Cedar Creek 
Christian Church Cemetery, Maurertown, VA. Please keep 
Jo Anne and the family in your thoughts and prayers at this 
difficult time. 

INTERESTED ? See Peter’s note 

above on printed Club Calen-

dars. These would be wall-

hanging format, with members’ 

car photos full-size on a page for 

each month, similar to what Curt 

Mason did for us in the past. If 

you won’t be at the Sept. meet-

ing, please let Linda C know of 

your interest via email. Estimat-

ed price around $20. Thanks ! 
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Editor: Following are highlights of responses to 

a request to the members to share what they 

have been doing since our last inquiry in mid-

July.  

           ——————————————- 

From the Aug. 5 Membership Meeting:  

J.C. Black reported that he drove his 1941 

Nash to Frankenmuth, Michigan to attend 

the “Nash-ional” Car Show in July. He had 

a great time, and drove home to Winches-

ter from Michigan in 10.5 hours, leaving at 

9:00 am and arriving at 7:30 pm the same 

day. As J.C. put it, “pretty good for an 80-

year-old car !” (he refused to entertain a 

question from the peanut gallery on the 

age of the driver, however). Above is J.C.’s 

1948 Plymouth that he drove to the Aug. 5 

meeting at the shelter — the Nash was still 

resting up after its long trip…… 

  ————————————————— 

From Eric Kirk:  [who has been undergo-

ing daily treatments since June] 

Linda,  you may share news of my treat-

ments with everyone. I DO covet all of your 

prayers.  My treatment will not end until the 

very first day of September. I am feeling 

OK, but I have no energy.  I am trying to 

replace a brake line on the '41 Studebaker 

and the 2 front brake hoses, but am hin-

dered by no energy and I can't find the 

brake hoses.  It took me 2 days to get the 

hoses and brake line off and it may take 2 

weeks to get them back on. Here is a pho-

to of when I brought the car home from 

having it pinstriped last November.        

 From Curt Mason:    August 21 was a 

busy day for me and the VW Thing, (which 

I purchased from member Harold Schwitz-

er shortly before I left WV for NC)  to honor 

New Hanover High School teacher Abbey 

Nobles, winner of the 2021 Best Teacher 

Award in Wilmington and Hanover Coun-

ty. The folks from the New Hanover High 

School alumni association in Wilmington, 

NC, had contacted the Cape Fear Region 

AACA Club, asking for any volunteers to 

bring their car to support the association's 

entry in the Wilmington Azalea Festival's 

parade.  I don't know how many people 

contacted them, but the board selected the 

Thing to do the honors on August 21. We 

were joined by several NHHS cheerleaders 

and Principal Phillip Sutton during the pa-

rade and a spirited time was had by all. 

After a delicious lunch at the New Day 

Cafe in Leland, I signed into the "Leland 

Under the Lights" car show, joining other 

club members on a hot, muggy afternoon 

with over 240 cars. Several more unregis-

tered latecomers were turned away.  This 

beautifully restored 1933 Ford 3-window 

coupe won the best of show award.  The 

owners, Mike & Margaret Bravaro, recently 

bought a house down the street from me 

on Oak Island, so I expect I will be seeing 

more of it in the coming years.   

From Jim Colville:   The Summer's End 

Cruise was today, August 21st in Ber-

ryville. It's only about a five minute drive for 

me, so it's always one of my favorite 

shows. But, I never know what time to get 

there. The show runs from 4 to 7, accord-

ing to the flyer. They say they line up the 

cars to stage them at two and then close 

the streets at three. We got there about 

2:30 and the streets were already closed 

and there were already a lot of cars in 

place. Parking the cars was slow. For the 

five minute ride to town, I left my hat in the 

trunk, leaving my bald head unprotected 

from the sun with the top down. Lining up 

and getting parked took a while, and my 

head might have gotten a bit burned. Also 

the car started running hot and even 

stalled waiting to be parked. Of course it 

stalled right by the D.J. 's speaker, so 

when I tried to restart it, I couldn't even 

hear if  the starter was turning.      

        (see MEMBER NEWS, page 7) 

MEMBER NEWS 
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ANNUAL CORN ROAST— AUGUST FUN RUN 
     The Annual Corn Roast was the destination for our August Fun Run on 
Aug. 15. Convoy leader J.C. Black, with his son and family as passengers; David 
and Lauren Conrad; and Jerry Lunt headed north in their antique cars toward 
Frostburg, MD. The old cars left from Winchester at 11:00 am, with Craig and 
Linda Comontofski (driving modern) hoping to fall in with them in Paw Paw, 
WV on the way. The two groups missed each other (by minutes, it turned out), 
but arrived at the Roast site at 12:20 and 12:30 respectively.  
      Queen City Region’s Lynn and Marsha Keiter hosted QCR and our group at 
their beautiful home at the top of a mountain. They have a sloping lawn that 
tapers downhill to a very large pond, which boasts lots of fish (some of which 
Lynn demonstrated catching from their pier via a hand-held net). There were 
delicious ears of corn, hot dogs, and hamburgers to enjoy, as well as a variety 
of side dishes and desserts on the potluck tables. No one went hungry, for 
sure! Some of the guests enjoyed a lazy spin around the big pond in a paddle 
boat, while all enjoyed watching the large radio-controlled sailboat and tug-
boat  maneuver in the water, as their QCR owner and “captain” launched and 
put the boats through their paces. Some guests took a relaxed stroll around 
the perimeter of the pond and took in the wonderful view. There was plenty of 
shade under the several pop-up tents provided for relaxing and visiting.  
     The weather could not have been better – there was a cool, gentle breeze 
and the temperature only reached about 77 degrees (a welcome relief from 
the 95+ degree days we’d been having lately).  Everyone delighted in the ca-
maraderie and friendships (new and renewed) shared, and in seeing all the 
antique cars on display. About 3:30 pm, a tiny smattering of raindrops sent 
everyone scurrying to load up and head toward home (though the raindrops 
were quickly gone), and we were all on our way. Our many thanks to the 

Keiters and to Queen City Region for a great day! (see CORN ROAST, page 7) 
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CORN ROAST (from page 4) 

MEMBER NEWS (from page 3) 

It was a great show, and there were a lot 

of cars I hadn't seen before. And despite 

the Hudson club trying to take over a 

whole street with Hudsons, as they always 

do at this show, there was plenty of varie-

ty, so everyone should have seen some-

thing they liked. Unlike the Middletown 

show, there have never been farm tractors 

at this show. Tractor fans will have to go to 

Middletown for that as that show always 

attracts three or four. Just cars and light 

trucks at Berryville. 

My buddies all lined up in my driveway for 

the ride over, so we had a little caravan of 

cars (Sunbeam Tiger, Austin Healey 3000, 

survivor 67 GTO, survivor 70 GTX, 69 

Charger, 70 Charger convertible, 70 Dart, 

and my 67 Coronet convertible bringing up 

the rear) and were able to park together.     

 Send news, articles, and ads to:  
Editor Linda C.   

shenandoahregion@gmail.com 
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Learning to Drive 
Submitted by Eric Kirk. The following are snippets put together 

from stories told in person and in print by AACA members Ralph 

Maddox, Ed Weaver, and Ralph Stein, and from stories he heard as 

a teenager listening to people talk about the early days of car use. 

     Imagine living in small-town USA anytime between 1905 

and 1912. You get an urge to buy a horseless carriage. At 

that time, only the newspaper editor and the town judge 

have a horseless carriage. Those are the only two vehicles 

you’ve ever seen in person. Getting ready, you read every-

thing you can find about this new and exciting type of con-

veyance. You subscribe to MoToRAGE and you mail cou-

pons from the magazines to ALL the auto manufacturers, 

asking for printed brochures about their vehicles. Most re-

spond with all kinds of stuff touting innovations that make 

THEM “the best manufacturer of Horseless Carriages” any-

where. 

     They brag about climbing hills faster, having just the 

right amount of ground clearance, and have the latest, 

greatest and most marvelous engines on the market. You 

wonder whether to buy one with a steering wheel, or old-

fashioned tiller steering. Do you want cranks on the side, in 

the front, or in the back? Do you want a horseless carriage 

with the motor under the seat, in the rear, or up front? 

Wow!! There are many choices. The combinations are infi-

nite, but you want one! 

     One Sunday, church lets out early when someone rush-

es in and says THREE horseless carriages are coming 

down the Pike and will be passing through town in about 15 

minutes. Everyone rushes to the hill just beyond the bridge 

for the best view of this phenomena right in your little town. 

You are excited, as is most everyone else except the pas-

tor, unless you are Bishop Wright, whose sons just invent-

ed the aeroplane a couple of years ago, and who therefore 

likes new gadgets. 

     Soon you hear the rumble as the horseless carriages 

sweep by in a cloud of dust and flying dirt at the amazing 

speed of 12 MPH. Remember, the Pike is a dirt road, like 

all the other roads and streets in town. That sure makes 

you want one more than ever, and you have already saved 

$900 to buy one. With that money you could buy a house, 

or even build a new one. 

     Of course, your Dad and Uncle Joe tell you to keep that 

money for a rainy day. But you still want one. So you make 

the decision to purchase a bright white and blue Welch 

touring tonneau, 4 cylinders, with windshield and no top, 

but with the big brass headlights, cowl lights, and a light in 

the back to show the license tag. All the lights are kerosene 

powered. You send a bank draft through Western Union. 

That takes all morning. You are 26 years old, wanted a 

horseless carriage, and you got one! The factory advises 

you that your new machine will arrive at the depot aboard 

the 1:00 pm train just one week from Thursday.  

    (Eric’s note: Does anyone see the problem with the 

tale? A 26-year-old man who has only seen five cars in 

his life buys his new horseless carriage having never 

seen the car at all. He’s NEVER even sat in a driver’s 

seat. He’s never touched a brake pedal. He doesn’t 

even know if it even HAS a brake pedal. He doesn’t 

know the shift pattern, forward and reverse, and knows 

nothing about a clutch. He only knows “this one is 

pretty, and I want it.”) 

     Well, the car arrives on Thursday, and the depot master 

and his helper deliver it by 2-horse team to the stable/

carriage house out behind Mom and Dad’s place. First 

problem: it won’t fit in the carriage house, nor will it go 

through the narrow door; the car is too long to fit, anyway. 

You cover it with a canvas to keep the rain off and proceed 

to the next problem. 

     That problem is getting the registration, vehicle tag and 

an operator’s permit at the county seat. You discover that 

operator’s permits can be purchased from either Montgom-

ery Ward or Sears, Roebuck & Co. Those will arrive in a 

few days. Now it’s time to drive the Welch! 

     You follow the factory instruction manual to the letter. 

You crank for half an hour, and all you have managed is 2 

pops, 3 bangs, and lots of smoke. You need a rest and a 

drink of water before re-reading the manual. At least five 

people offer you advice, even though they know less about 

the Welch than you do. Finally, someone asks if the Welch 

has any fuel in the tank. Oops! By golly, the tank is empty. 

The manual didn’t say check for fuel. So, it’s off to the Gen-

eral Store to buy some gas-o-line they have in a barrel out 

back. After walking half a mile in both directions, that gas-o-

line feels very heavy. Even though you’re tired, you’re de-

termined to drive your Welch. 

     You open the manual one more time and precisely fol-

low instructions step by step. After too much cranking, the 

Welch pop, pop, pops then bangs several times, and lurch-

es forward, pinning you to the side of the stable. That big 

38 x 4 tire hit the stable first, but didn’t bend the fender. 

Still, you want to drive. But it’s dark and you need some 

rest. You’ll try again in the morning. 

                          (To Be Continued) 
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FOR SALE — Now Available, 93 Octane Ethanol 
Free Gas, at Interstate Liberty. Rte. 7 at I-81. 
Pump 2.  

FOR SALE – VA Vintage Tags – Tom Rissler 
(540) 662-9020  

FOR SALE — 1928 4 cylinder, Chevy National, 
2dr coach, 56,000 miles. Yellow body with 
black fenders. Engine, trans-mission, and 
brakes rebuilt within last 4 years. New tires. 
Original top. Runs and drives great. Project 
car. Needs new wood and wiring. Comes w/ 
extra parts. $7,000. Call Doug Swanson (540) 
636-4558.  

FOR SALE: Corvette: 2007 with 100,000 miles, 
Triumph: TR6, 1972 with 70,000 miles. Call 
Von Brinker 540-336-3151.  

FOR SALE: 1962 Biscayne 2-door post car, 
many extra parts , 6 cyl car but have extra 283 
or 327 motors 3speed trans. $4,000. Call Bo 
Weddle, 540-323-2858  

FOR SALE: 1939 Ford Tudor, new 302, new T-
5, new 9" rear end, new brakes, new radiator, 
new instruments, new tires & wheels. Runs 
great. $25,000 or best offer. Call Ben Dyer,  
540-550-7073  

FOR SALE — Ford parts, (2) flathead engines, 
302 89 Mustang engine, (2) T-5 S-10 trannys, 
MANY more old Ford parts. Call Ben Dyer, 540-
550-7073  

FOR SALE — 4 new Firestone tires, (2) 700x16 
and (2) 600x16, mounted on 1935 Ford wire 
wheels. $1000 or best offer. Call Ben Dyer 540-
550-7073  

FOR SALE: 1932 Chevy rumble seat Coupe with 
spare in each front fender. Green with black 
fenders. $17,000. Located west of Clearbrook, 
VA. Mrs. Wright, 540-312-3995 
 
FOR SALE:  1923 Ford Coupe $10,000; 1923 
Ford Delivery $5,500; 1929 Durant $5000; 
1927 Meteor Hearse $7000; 1930 REO Sedan 
$5000; 1947 Desoto $3000 OBO: Located in 
Tappahannock, VA. Pat Bacon, cell 804-296-
6009 

FOR SALE : 1966 Ford Thunderbird Converti-
ble.  Excellent original condition.   Please call 
or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584 for details. 

FOR SALE: 1956 Mercury Montclair, 312 V8 
Automatic, 2-door Hardtop, blue & 
white.  Asking $9500. Jim Stup 540-465-5066  
 

FOR SALE:  Due to failing health, I am selling all 
my mechanics tools (SNAP-ON). Chest & roll 
cabinet 33 W x 18 D x 56 H. One box is com-
pletely full and then some. Also have 34-pc 
3/4 drive socket set w/box, 60-pc puller set w/ 
cabinet, floor jack, parts washer, (2) sets of  5-
ton jack stands, various other tools & equip-
ment . Call Allen Bond III, 304-261-4080 or 304
-876-6790. 

FOR SALE:  Over 800 books on antique trucks; 
also antique videos on DVD, magazines 
(Antique Truck, Vintage Truck, This Old Truck, 
Double Clutch, Old Time Trucks, Vintage Fire 
Truck, Cars & Parts, Early Ford V-8, AACA). Call 
Allen Bond III, 304-261-4080 or 304-876-6790 
 
FOR SALE : 1929 Chevy 2-dr sedan, $5000. 
Clearbrook, VA area. Call Duane 540-336-5931 

FOR SALE: 1972 Chevy Monte Carlo. All orig. 
63,000 miles. Med blue w white top, fully 
equipped. Beautiful condition. $22,500. Todd 
540-667-0878 
 
FOR SALE : (NEW AD) 1957 Ford Thunderbird. 
Triple white.  Body off frame restoration.  50k 
miles.  312 V8 automatic.  Beautiful condition. 
Please call or text Dave Lewis at 540-247-3584 

M A R K E T P L A C E  

 Send news, articles, and ads to: 
Editor Linda C. 

shenandoahregion@gmail.com TREASURER BONNIE CATLETT HAS TICKETS FOR THIS AACA  

RAFFLE -  - SEE HER AT THE SEPT. MEETING, OR CALL HER TO 

ARRANGE FOR  PURCHASE. WIN A JEEP OR THE CASH ! 

Hmmm, this seems oddly familiar… 

Have we had this exact conversation before?   

Oh, yes, yes, we have... Submitted by David Sunter 

DEADLINE FOR OCT 

NEWSLETTER IS 

NOON SEPT 20. 
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